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= Circular of T. S. Lines Legal Dept dated 26" June of 2019=

Refusal to consignment of aluminum pellets (or dross)

Dear All,

According to an update from TT Talk 246, the UK P& | Club and the TT Club have recently been
advised that one container with aluminum pellets (or dross) cargo was found its doors and sides panels
blown out without intervention from outsider force. Samples of the commodity was tested by a
laboratory and we quote their conclusion as follow.

Quote
The test results showed that aluminum dross is highly susceptible to a reaction with chlorides in

the presence of moisture. The commodity produces gases when exposed to moisture and the

build-up of gasses was considered the most likely cause of the container exploding.

Such a commodity is a by-product and usually being transported for some kind of recycling. It

may be known as aluminum dross or even processed waste, perhaps from a waste shredding

process. By definition, such materials are variable in both physical and chemical composition.

Unguote

Accordingly, it can be confirmed the cargo nature is uncertain and potentially threatening to human
life as well as carrying vessels and other cargoes. Some lines and ports are therefore refusing this
commodity and T. S. Lines are following as well. We strongly request our
affiliates/branches/colleagues carefully checking and rejecting the consignment of aluminum pellets
(or dross) so to well protect related parties’ interests and human life. Your attention and caution to the
above is appreciated. Shall you have any questions, please contact Legal Dept.



